MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 27 APRIL 2006 AT 2.00PM
In the Chair:

Councillor O McMullan
Members Present:
Councillor S Blaney, H Harding, G Hartin, C McCambridge, A P Mc Conaghy, R Mc Donnell
Also Present:

Mr R G Lewis, Clerk and Chief Executive 





Mrs M Quinn, Director of Administration and Finance





Ms S Kelly, Human Resource Manager






Mrs L McAreavey, Member Services/Clerical Officer
06/10A:01
APOLOGIES
Apologies
Apologies were received on behalf of Councillor M Black, O Black, McKeegan, McShane and Newcombe.
06/10A:02
DISCUSS THE ISSUE OF SINGLE STATUS. (DOCUMENT SINGLE STATUS – PAY & GRADING IMPLEMENTATION DRAFT MANAGEMENT PROPOSALS CIRCULATED AT MEETING OF 10TH APRIL 2006)

The Clerk recommended that Council go into committee.

After discussion,


Councillor McMullan proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Harding and resolved,


“That the meeting continue in committee.”

Councillor McMullan stated that a draft management proposal for single status pay and grading was circulated for discussion.

The Clerk stated that the Employers Secretary John Adams was due to be here but unfortunately could not attend however Sandra Kelly, Human Resource Manager (HRM) was in attendance.

The Clerk outlined the background to the proposals, referring to the 1997 National Agreement which placed a fixed timescale for implementation and informed members that a legal challenge was possible if the agreement was not implemented.
The Clerk invited Sandra Kelly, Human Resource Manager (HRM) to go through the proposal.
The HRM outlined the Draft Management Proposals Document on Single Status – Pay & Grading Implementation.

The HRM stated that from 2004 employers and unions had met nationally and that a timetable had been implemented for the introduction of Single Status.  
She informed members that some movement had been made but that as local councils had begun on different basis one agreement would not cover all.  
She pointed out that negotiations would be starting with trade unions and that elements would be brought back to Council for approval over the coming months.

The HRM stated that all parties recognized the importance of establishing and utilizing a grading structure that would objectively and fairly evaluate the content of all jobs within the Council to ensure that Single Status was achieved.
The HRM stated that with any process of job evaluation there would be some posts where the grading would increase, posts which would remain the same and posts which may reduce in grade.  
The HRM stated that provisions had been made to deal with any circumstance where there would be a reduction in salary as outlined.
The HRM then outlined the limits to protection including a maximum period of protection, a freeze and catch up period in circumstances where there was a difference in pay of less than 12%.  
She stated that where the difference in pay was greater than 12% an additional pay protection allowance would be paid reducing each year for a period of four years as normal pay increased to maintain the same total protected pay.
The HRM stated that the calculations in the document were based on an inflationary increase of 3% per annum and stated that the percentage applied would be determined by national agreements.

The HRM worked through an example in the proposals document.
The Clerk reminded members that these figures were only for illustration and that they could work out more or less.
The HRM outlined Attendance Allowance and Bonus issues stating that these were now unwarranted and outdated in the context of local government’s progression towards Single Status.  
She stated that where the total amount of old contractual pay exceeded the new contractual rate following evaluation, the arrangements for protection would come into force.  She informed members that bonus schemes would cease to exist.

The HRM outlined the provisions for employees who would receive payment for additional hours worked.  It was noted that these provisions would include staff at the Giants Causeway Visitors Centre.
In reply to Councillor McIlroy, it was agreed that the terms of paid sick leave for weekend working hours at the Giant’s Causeway Visitors Centre would be investigated and details brought back to Council.

The HRM discussed payment for lower grade work and urgent response (call out) payments.
Councillor McIlroy left the meeting at this stage.

The HRM discussed task and finish for street cleansing and refuse collections.  She stated that the current provisions were considered to be undesirable with regard to harmonisation of conditions and hours, gender equality and health and safety and informed members that this would be removed.

She discussed progression on the pay scales and stated that Council would continue to base progression along salary scales on the satisfactory completion of service for all employees.
The HRM outlined allowances and other benefits including acting up allowance, uniforms, personal protective equipment, mileage, travel and subsistence, first aid payments and other payments.  She informed members that lead in payments, home telephone payments and clothing allowance had been removed.
Councillor McConaghy left the meeting at this point.

The HRM outlined working hours and stated that the standard working hours for Council employees would be 37 per week.  She stated that for those employees currently contracted to work 32.5 hours Council would buy out these arrangements through a one off payment.

Councillors McConaghy and McIlroy returned to the meeting.
The HRM discussed flexible working, sickness and maternity payments and other payment arrangements.
The HRM stated that underpinning the whole Single Status agreement was the issue of equality.  She informed members that the Council would undertake an Equality Impact Assessment consistent with the requirements of Section 75 and with the advice provided by the National Joint Council on undertaking Equality Impact Assessments.  She also outlined issues of equal pay audit.
The HRM discussed cost savings and productivity improvements required to offset the cost of implementation and the timetable for implementation by 31st March 2007.

Councillor McMullan suggested having listened to the HRM’s presentation that Council adopt the Draft Management Proposals and allow the process to progress to the next stage.

Councillor Blaney agreed and stated that this would then be up to the Trade Unions.
After discussion,

Councillor Blaney proposed,

Seconded by Councillor McCambridge,

“That Council would proceed with the Draft Management Proposals Document for Single Status – Pay and Grading Implementation.”

On a vote being taken, there were five votes in favour and one against the proposal which was carried.
Councillor McCambridge thanked the HRM for her work in producing the document and stated that Council had benefited from Ms Kelly taking up post as HRM.
Councillor McMullan thanked members for attending and stated that the process would now proceed to the next stage.
Councillor McConaghy left the meeting at this point.

In reply to Councillor McCambridge, the HRM stated that the document would be going to the Trade Unions now.

In reply to Councillor McIlroy, the HRM stated that if the Trade Unions did not agree with the document the process could go to arbitration.
The meeting concluded at 3:05pm
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